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Meeting Minutes

February 1, 2011
I. Call to order   

The meeting was called to order at 12:04 p.m.  The following members were present:

Christy Zeyer, Stacey Robinson, Renee Everett, Christine Buddner, Becky Kerstetter, Joanie Shackleton, Lindsey Kaliszewski, Susan Coker, and Beth Pfeiffer
II. Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the January 2011 board meeting were not approved for lack of a quorum. 
III. President Report (Christy Zeyer)
Thanks to the following members who helped make the winter board retreat a success:  Renee Everett, Christine Buddner, Joanie Shackleton, Carol Taylor, Becky Kerstetter, Stacey Robinson, Heidi Smith, Andrea Zwegat, Karen Santagata, Beth Pfeiffer, Jackie Crossland, Susan Coker, Julie Harnegie, Twana Rogers, and Becky Kerstetter.
 The following positions are currently vacant:  Nominations Coordinator, Ohio Paralegal Day Coordinator, and Summer Picnic Coordinator.   A request for volunteers for these positions will be sent to all members, and also placed in the next NewsCapsule so that these positions can be filled quickly.

 Thanks to Renee Everett, Christine Buddner, and Heidi Smith for following up on e-mail inquiries originating from CAP’s website showing membership interest.

Thanks to Joanie Shackleton for preparing a report for the next NewsCapsule summarizing the winter board retreat.

IV. Vice President Report (Heidi Smith)
   No report (absent). 
V. Director of Operations & Communications Report (Stacey Robinson)
Stacy continues to prepare for the NFPA Joint Conference in April, and is still in the process of obtaining information to provide to the NFPA representatives that will be provided to them so that decisions can be made on the events they would like to include at the Conference. 

VI.  Director of Professional Development (provided by Christy Zeyer in Carol Taylor’s absence)

January’s Lunch and Learn on January 26 was a success.  

Please RSVP by February 21 if you are planning to attend the  next Lunch and Learn scheduled for noon on February 23 at the CMBA.   The presenter is Ahash Saghafi of Cross Country Mortgage.

Carol received the latest NSR Newsletter that provides information on the office closing dates of all state courts. 
VII. Director of Membership (Christine Buddner)

CAP had 140 members as of the end of January, and she is still working with the CMBA in an effort to receive daily updates regarding membership. 
VIII. Treasurer (Renee Everett)

 The current checking account balance is $4,824.88, and the Joy King account totals $4,055.69.
IX. Secretary/Parliamentary (Joanie Shackleton)

   The next book club is scheduled for 7:00 pm on Thursday, March 10 at the home of Karen Santagata.
   The book to be discussed is Sara’s Key by Tatiana de Rosnay.
X. Statewide Alliance (Stacey Robinson)
   PACO is hoping to host the Spring meeting in central ohio.
XI. Board Advisor (Becky Kerstetter)

Becky is attempting to coordinate with the recent JK Scholarship winner so that a formal presentation can be made that will include the student as well as a school representative.  
The Region III meeting is set for April 8-9, 2011 in S. Bend, Indiana.   Details will be provided.

XII. New Business

Renee Everett, who has been working on the Champagne and Chocolate Event that was scheduled for February, stated that this event will not take place until the middle or end of March due to a scheduling conflict at the Galleria.

Certification recognition was discussed, and a vote was taken to table this topic for a later time.

The meeting adjourned at 12:17 pm.

